Swisher Community Library
Board of Directors meeting
Wednesday, December 4, 2024

The Swisher Community Library Board of Directors met on December 4, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. at Library Meeting Room 
Board Members present were Tera Kringle, Caiti Rowe (by Zoom), Monica Cox, Cindi Shelangoski and Ben Winborn, and Library Director Laura Hoover.

Minutes:

Minutes from November 6, 2024, meeting were reviewed, and a motion was made to approve them. MSC Winborn/Cox Motion passed.


Citizen’s Comments: 


Director’s Report:

Financial Report

Bills to Pay: 
Bills were presented and motion made to pay as presented. MSC Shelangoski/Cox. Motion passed.

Reports and Announcements:

Hoover presented a legal notice from the City about zoning variance request
Hoover announced:
· Theresa Johnson has been hired as the new Assistant Librarian and she started Monday, December 2. 
· A new cleaning service has been hired, they will come once a month to do a deep clean of the bathrooms and carpet.  Price is $60 a month
· The revised budget for the ALA grant was submitted and they approved a ramp for the meeting room door, a baby changing station for the bathroom, creation as study room in the current teen space and WCAG compliance review for the Website.
· A volunteer has proposed a plan to reuse the shelving from the teen room that will add more shelving in the Adult room and the Juvenile room
· The front desk computer is starting to act up, we will monitor it, but we may have to get a new one. We also looked at a bid for a small printer for public printing. Board requested that we look at different ways of addressing the problem of people not being able to print from their phone.
· Johnson County Librarians met with local legislators this week to discuss upcoming legislation that could/would impact Libraries and Cities across the state.
· Director will be on vacation December 16-17.  





Budget FY 2025

Discussion of Budget for FY 25. Line by line review was done, board recommended pay raise in line with other city workers, budget for assistant librarian position adjusted to reflect new pay scale, and to evaluate other lines for savings. Director will put together full numbers for Board review next month.





There being no other business, Motion to adjourn at 6:48. MSC Shelangoski/Winborn. Motion passed.

Next meeting will be Wednesday January 8, 2025, at 6:00 PM

